Central Park Gardens (CPG)
Steering Committee Meeting

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, May 20, 2009

Members Present:
Jan Bower, Lisa Buckman, Jim Fowler, Emily Griswold, Gail Morris, 



Dorothy Peterson, Willa Pettygrove, Ruth Williams
1.
Updates

a.
Davis Food Co-op grant

CPG received a grant for $400 from the Davis Food Co-op.  This money will be used to buy a chipper shredder; however, it will only pay for one-half of the cost so additional funds are needed.  There is no room left in the shed for a shredder so Lisa will check on storing it in the fenced area alongside the shed.  If we keep the chipper outside, we will need a cover for it.  There is some question about who claims the fenced area – City, Farmers Market or bicycle museum.  She will also check with Pat Riley to get his advice on chippers and Jeanette in Stores to see if we can get a better price by buying the chipper through the City.
b.
Recycled Art Fair – April 22

Emily and Mary Yaussy staffed a Central Park Gardens table with t-shirts for sale and sign-up sheets for our volunteer and education email lists.  There wasn’t much action at the table, but some of the student-created recycled art nearby seemed to attract some good attention.  Debra Ariola, Birch Lane Elementary School Coordinator, had some neat reflectors made from CD records and pine cones that sold well.  The fair was a great idea and could be improved upon next year with more publicity to improve attendance if it is held again.
c.
Gardeners Fair at Arboretum Plant Sale – April 25

Everyone seemed to enjoy the table displays, and Emily said she would probably do the fair again next year.  She thanked Dorothy, Gail and Jan for their help with the CPG table.  There was lower attendance at this third sale than at the previous two spring Arboretum sales.  About 600 people attended this sale as compared to 1,500 people at the second sale.  

2.
Garden Maintenance

a.
Weeds

Bermudagrass and nutsedge have become a problem again in the gardens.  There are a couple of areas that are particularly bad (northwest corner of the Sensory Garden and Meadow) and need to be started over.  These areas could be sheet mulched this evening if cardboard is available.  Lisa will look for some cardboard and talk with Robert Snyder about treatment.  Davis Waste Removal was also mentioned as a possibility for cardboard.  Jim said he thought the problem was solved last year when a lot of Bermudagrass was pulled out by hand and the City treated the nutsedge.
b.
Irrigation

There appears to be an underground leak in the sprinkler system in the Meadow and finding it might be a problem.  Lisa will inform Sandy Dietrich about this and see if a member of the irrigation crew member can fix it.  Shelly Kennedy, Irrigation Crew Supervisor, will be retiring in June and is not going to be replaced.  There will be an irrigation crew, but nothing is known right now about their work load.
c.
Park fountains

Emily wondered why the fountains are not being run this year.  There is a huge demand for them and often she and other CPG workers are being asked why they are not turned on.  Lisa said it might have something to do with public health concerns about the quality of water recycled through the fountain.

d.
Loose stones in seatwall

In the northeast corner raised bed, there are some loose stones.  Emily put one of the stones that fell to the ground into the shed until someone can come to repair it.  Lisa will see if someone from the City can do the repairs.  If not, we may have to hire a mason.  

e.
Photinia hedge


One of the photinia shrubs in the hedge is dying.  Another shrub died a few years ago.  It may be due to a root disease or too much water and a drainage problem.  According to Willa, photinia is sensitive to boron.
3.
Tool Shed

a. Reorganization


Linda Parsons and Peg Smith helped Emily assemble and organize the new tools in the shed.  Master Gardener supplies for the Farmers Market table are also stored there.
b.
Donor recognition

Emily would like to do a press release to The Davis Enterprise that would include recognition to small donors, such as the recent grants from the Davis Food Co-op and Soroptomist, community donations and volunteers.  Someone wondered if it is Anniversary time, but we started the gardens in January 2007 so that would not be an appropriate theme right now.  Peg just finished an article for The Yolo Gardener on the Central Park Gardens.  This article gives a lot of the history of the garden and could form a basis for an article for the Enterprise.  Another possibility is to highlight the cooking demonstrations that will take place in the gardens this summer and include appreciations in the article.
c.
Combination lock

The Soroptomist grant included $150 for a combination deadbolt door lock for the shed.  Emily raised the question of whether we should purchase it and allow our combination to be given to the many people who now use the shed.  She is concerned about security.  The committee was in favor of installing the combination lock because it would be easier than everyone having to keep a key.  It would also not be necessary then to keep a key for the Master Gardeners at the Farmers Market information booth.
4.
Completing Slosson Projects


a.
Permanent kiosk design


The kiosk has been approved by the Parks & General Service Department of the City with the caveat that the window in the locking case be easy to replace if it’s vandalized.  It was suggested that we use Lexan rather than Plexiglass for the window.  Lexan is less fragile and more impact resistant.  There was discussion about the finish – whether it should be rust or powder coated.  Corten steel weathers to a coppery color that improves with time.  Powder coating is a dry painting process that gives a smooth color and durable finish.  Most of the metal benches in downtown Davis are powder coated.  The top of the kiosk will have cut-out birds, flowers, bees and butterflies.  The back will be a flat solid panel.  A hinged and lockable door will open into an area where a map, workshop and other information on the gardens can be posted using steel cut-out bird and flower magnets.  Below the cabinet will be a long bar with pockets for brochures.  Two concerns are that the edges of the kiosk be smooth and that the kiosk be safe and not climbable.  Emily will get some samples from the artist, Shaunie Briggs, and take them to the garden to make a decision about the finish.  It was the general feeling that we should bow to the artist’s talents and trust her.
b.
Brochure design

Emily met with Mark Deamer last month, and he hasn’t been able to make any progress yet on the brochure.  We need to move on getting it done because our renewed first grant from Slosson expires on June 30.  Ruth suggested that we get a quote from a firm from Sacramento that she uses for her publicity materials for Tree Davis.  Lisa said she could get a quote from Phoenix Print & Image in Elk Grove.  Emily will give Mark a deadline of Saturday, May 23, for a design and quote.  The committee considered the quote from Studio 66 to be too high and not competitive.
5.
Relocating Meetings


We can use the Teen Center for our meetings until August 31.  Then the new Bike Museum will take over the building, which will no longer be under the Parks administration.  Two possibilities were discussed:  Community Chambers conference room or Hattie Weber Museum.  Using Hattie Weber would require changing our meeting date because the museum is open on Wednesdays and needs all of its room for visitors.  We decided to continue with our current meeting time in the Community Chambers conference room.  Lisa has already booked the room for us.

6.
Education Program Planning

a.
“Cooking Fresh from Farm and Garden” program

Emily is working with the Davis Farm to School Connection and Dr. Marco Vespignani on developing cooking demonstrations for the gardens this summer.  Seasonal foods will be emphasized with recipes from Kids Cook Farm Fresh (see minutes from February 18, 2009).
b.
Master Gardener workshop schedule

There are no workshops planned for June.  The regular workshops will start again in September.  We will talk about them next month when Peg is back from New York.
We were unable to get through the complete agenda.  Unfinished items were the vegetable garden area improvements and pathway planning.  These will be discussed at the next meeting, Wednesday, June 17.
Prepared by,

Jan Bower, Secretary

